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We might start to call this the Year of the Youth at Ohef Sholom Temple!
At the most recent Union for Reform Judaism’s Biennial in San Diego, 
we heard URJ President Rabbi Rick Jacobs call for a new Campaign for 
Youth Engagement. We’re proud to say that Ohef Sholom Temple’s Board 
of Directors unanimously, and in partnership with our clergy, set Youth 
Engagement as one of our priorities, and voted to invest in a full-time 

senior staff person to help us achieve this goal. With the support of the board, our clergy, our 
interim Educator, and our Religious School Committee, we are in the process of seeking a 
Director of Congregational Education. 
Recent studies have shown that our children are more likely to live active Jewish lives if 
they have had an immersive Jewish experience such as a camp or Israel program, and/or 
participate in Jewish youth groups such as our temple’s Junior and Senior Youth Groups, 
JOSTY and OSTY. If your children and grandchildren have not yet taken advantage of 
membership in our youth groups, please encourage them to come and to get involved! 
There are also more than 60 programs that the URJ offers for youth, which includes 
approximately 16 camps, 10 Mitzvah Corps & Religious Action Center programs for social 
action, four Teen Specialty Programs and eight Israel Programs. The Reform Movement’s 
leadership camp for 10th-12th graders, Kutz in Warwick, NY, lists many of our active OST 
members among its proud alumni. Kutz Camp challenges and trains teens to be confident 
leaders of Song, Torah, Creative Arts, Social Action, Youth Groups, and more. In addition, 
there is a camp for children with autism and another for children with intellectual and/or 
developmental disabilities. And, there are two new URJ specialty camps – one for sports 
in North Carolina, and one for science and technology in Boston (for which Tammy and 
I will be on Faculty during a week this summer!). The Reform Movement’s Israel programs 
are amazing, and include the URJ Kesher Taglit-Birthright Israel trip. These trips are offered 
year-round, are for 10 days each, and are absolutely FREE! Eligible participants need only 
be Jewish, ages 18-26 and seeking a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to explore Israel. Reform 
Summer Camp and Israel programs afford our kids the chance to bond with Judaism, Israel, 
and other Reform youth for a lifetime.
There are scholarship funds available for these youth activities, from both the camps 
and programs themselves as well as from our Temple through the generous donations of 
Sisterhood, Men's Club, our Endowment Funds and others. To make it possible for others 
to get hooked on Judaism at a young age at camp, you might also consider contributing to 
our newly established campership fund, named in memory of our beloved member and past 
president of our Sisterhood, Leslie Legum.
Confirmation is a beautiful service that our Tenth Grade students and our clergy work hard 
to prepare annually. This year we have a wonderful, talented class of 16 Confirmands who 
will re-affirm their commitment to Judaism and Torah at a moving ceremony on Saturday, 
May 16. Melodious songs and prayers will be laid between their personal statements. Please 
come to hear our teens declare what Judaism means to them. They are inspiring.
Lastly, celebrate the idea that youth begins with you at our Congregational Picnic on 
Saturday, May 9! We are taking over a section of Stockley Gardens for a two-and-a-half 
hour celebration of Ohef Sholom Temple. We will begin with awards and thank-yous for 
our Religious School community, as the school year draws to a close. Then, there will be 
live music; face painting; a bouncy house; fun portraits; Hawaiian Ice; a relaxation station; 
and the Men’s Club will provide nourishment. We will wrap it up with Havdallah and pet 
blessings – a sweet way to end the week and the school year.      
We have a responsibility to our youth, to give them the encouragement and financial 
support to keep them involved in Judaism. Express your youthful side and invest in the next 
generation at Ohef Sholom Temple!

 Clergy Corner

Cantor’s Notes 



May Torah Portions
May 1   Iyar 12   
Shabbat Service – 6:30 pm 
Parasha: Acharei Mot-K’doshim
Leviticus 16:1-20:27
Haftarah: Amos 9:7-15

May 8  Iyar 19
Shabbat Service – 6:30 pm 
Parasha: Emor
Leviticus 21:1-24:23
Haftarah: Ezekiel 44:15-31

May 15 Iyar 26
Shabbat Service – 6:30 pm
Parasha: B’har B’chukotai
Leviticus 25:1-27:34
Haftarah: Jeremiah 16:19-17:14

May 22 Sivan 4
Shabbat Services - 6:30 pm
Parasha: B’midbar
Numbers 1:1-4:20
Haftarah: Hosea 2:1-22

May 29 Sivan 11
Shabbat Services - 6:30 pm
Parasha: Naso
Numbers 4:21-7:89
Haftarah: Judges 13:2-25

Headsets are available for those 
in need of audio assistance at 
services.

Worship

Congratulations

Grant Campion who was elected to be BBYO's 25th Virginia Council Gizbor 
(Treasurer). He had to write a Vision Statement and a Platform as well as 
deliver a speech and answer questions during a “Meet the Candidate” 
session.  His parents, Beth & Frank Campion, are very proud of him.
Palmer & Lauren Truslow on the birth of their son Holden Jacob Truslow 
who was born on January 17.  Also welcoming him home are proud brother 
Maurice and sister Claire.
Jane Goldman & Ron Dyer on the birth of their granddaughter Iris Bea 
Gershman. Proud parents are Anna Goldman & Sam Gershman.
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*denotes memorial plaque
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Walking Group

Condolences

Bert Newfield on the loss of his aunt Bella Rybak 
The family of Ruth Cass 
Alan Troy on the loss of his cousin, Arline Jarashow
Dale Jacobs on the loss of her brother Steven Leibowitz
Marsha Moody on the loss of her great aunt Mary Shofer
Claire Ricewasser on the loss of her aunt Georgia Cohen
Nanci Glassman on the loss of her sister Donna Signorelli

Thursday, May 21
First Landing State Park, Virginia Beach

South Side (2500 Shore Drive) 
8:45 am

Leader - Abbey Pachter
cell 233-9359 • abbeypac@yahoo.com

Those wishing to carpool from the Temple will meet at 8:00 am
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Shalom Y’all,

As you have surmised from the picture, your Ohef Sholom Temple Board of Directors is 
now under New Management.  As such, you may be asking yourselves: “Who is this guy?” 
Here then is the background of your latest Temple President:

I am the first Ohef Sholom Temple President to be born in the decade of the 1960s and 
am even younger than President Obama (barely).  As for my history with OST, I was born 
into this Temple and still remember my 1st grade Class meeting with Rabbi Harold Hahn 
back in 1968.  My family ancestry dates back to the founding of the Jewish Historical 
& Literary Society in 1844 (the precursor to our synagogue) by Isaac Hofheimer (the 
front man) and Aaron Goldsmith (the behind-the-scenes financial backer).  Along with 
Aaron's son-in-law, Lewis Nusbaum, these civic-minded individuals are responsible for the 
establishment of what are today Ohef Sholom and Beth El Temples. 

Not only did both my Father and Grandfather serve as our Temple Presidents, but there are 16 other Past 
Presidents of our congregation to whom I proudly claim relation. That is a long way of saying that I love our 
Temple.  It is a part of the very Fiber of my Being.  The Presidency is both a Sacred Responsibility and Privilege.  
I hope to live up to your expectations, as well as those of my ancestors and my own, as I serve our Congregation 
and Community during these next two years.  

While my family background is steeped in the German-Jewish traditions of Classical Reform Judaism, I have 
explored and respect all expressions of our Faith. To that end, I spent two years studying Hebrew, becoming 
a Bar Mitzvah and reading from the Torah for the first time at the age of 50.  While I can read our Hebrew 
prayers, I don’t necessarily daven to them. Similarly, I may wear a tallis (prayer shawl), on the bema when the 
Torah is opened but choose not to wear a yarmulke (Ask your parents!).  Like you, my Judaism is personal, 
combining our Old Traditions and Modern Sensibilities.

Remarkably, Ohef Sholom has done a wonderful job of bridging these Two Realities of Contemporary Life.  Yet 
our congregation still faces many challenges to remain Relevant in today’s changing world.  While we have done 
much to increase Adult Education & Programming for all Demographics in our Community, our Religious 
School, long the focus of all of our efforts, has been somewhat neglected.  Suffice it to say that in 2015, we find 
ourselves with 21st century students trying to learn from a 20th century model.  That is why our main focus for 
the next two years will be on re-invigorating our Religious School’s Curriculum & Offerings. 

Our Enrollment may be down from the turn of the century.  Still we remain the largest and most vibrant 
Religious School in Southeast Virginia, and as such, our children deserve the best in Jewish education that we 
can offer them. The reasons, while obvious, since they represent our future, have been addressed in our Religious 
School Long Range Plan, presented to our Board of Directors last year by Religious School Committee Chair 
(now 2nd Vice President) Karen Fine. We must adapt our Religious School into the world we currently live in.  
Our children are already there.

More on these changes in the June Bulletin. Should you wish to help in this process, please contact our Temple 
Administrator, Gail Bachman. 

Todah Rabah (thank you),

Ted Kaufman
President, Ohef Sholom Temple

A Word from the President (as of may 3)

4
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We Appreciate the Thoughtfulness of Those Who Support OST
by remembering and honoring their friends and loved ones through their generous contributions

MOLLIE AND GEORGE RADIN 
ARCHIVES FUND
In Memory of:
DAVID KRUGER
	 Ruth & Edward Legum
In Honor Of Receiving The 
Henry B. Kaufmann Award 
to:
DEBBIE KEELING
	 Ruth & Edward Legum

CANTOR WALLY SCHACHET-
BRISKIN’S DISCRETIONARY 
FUND
Wishing A Happy Birthday 
to:
CANTOR WALLY SCHACHET-
BRISKIN
	 *Dolores & Alan Bartel
With Appreciation For 
The Bar Mitzvah Of Noah 
Mendelson to:
CANTOR WALLY SCHACHET-
BRISKIN
	 *Marilyn Mendelson

COMMUNITY OUTREACH - 
CARING COMMITTEE FUND
In Memory of:
FLORENCE KARP
	 *Paula Russel
JULIA SCHWARZ
	 *Prue & Mike Salasky
Wishing A Happy Birthday 
to:
MARTHA MEDNICK GLASSER
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
JEAN F. JAFFE
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
LAINE MEDNICK
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
LEAH WAITZER
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
A Donation Has Been Given 
by:
	 *Barbara & Noel Dudley
	 *Sandy Forte-Nickenig & 		
	 Pete Nickenig
	 *Ohef Sholom Temple 		
	 Religious School
	 *Ohef Sholom Temple 		
	 Sisterhood

COMMUNITY OUTREACH 
FUND – SOUP KITCHEN
In Memory of:
ARLINE JARASHOW
	 *JoAnne & Ken Klein
JOAN MILLER
	 *Richard Miller
A Donation Has Been Given by:
	 *Margarita Simon

FINE ARTS FUND
Wishing A Happy Birthday 
to:
ARLENE KESSER
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
EVELYN MUNDER
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
Thinking Of You to:
JEAN JAFFE
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel

FLORAL FUND
In  Memory of:
HAROLD BASS
	 Marilyn & Stuart Buxbaum
BESSIE LIEBMAN CODD
	 *Rose Ann L. Grossman
ELIAS CODD
	 *Rose Ann L. Grossman
LILLIAN DAVER
	 Robert Kirschner
MARCUS DAVER
Marilyn & Robert Kirschner
MAXINE FRIEDMAN
	 *Jeanette & Donald 		
	 Friedman
FANNIE SHUTKIN 
GROSSMAN
	 *Rose Ann L. Grossman
THOMAS L. HOFHEIMER
	 *Marcia Hofheimer
BETH STEPHANIE 
KRAKOWER
	 Sheila & Matthew 		
	 Krakower
PETE KRAMER
	 *Anne & Ed Kramer
L. DAVID LEGUM
	 Jay Legum
PAULINE R. LEGUM
	 Jay Legum
LOUIS LEVENTHAL
	 *Rose Ann L. Grossman
JOSEPH LIEBMAN
	 *Rose Ann L. Grossman
HANNAH MELVILLE
	 *Lyla & Bruce Longman
ROBERT D. MERVIS
	 *Debbie & Don Keeling
MEL MORRISON
	 *Marcia Hofheimer
YETTA NICHOLSON
	 *Mimi Nicholson
RAE PERLMAN
	 Pansy & Jerome Perlman
MAURICE ROTTENBERG
	 Rose & Kurt Rosenbach
MORRIS SALOMONSKY
	 * Dorothy & Edwin 		
	 Salomonsky
JONAH SOBLE
	 *Robert Soble
ELDRIDGE WARANCH
	 *Carol & Stanley Waranch

OHEF SHOLOM FOUNDATION 
FUND
In Memory of:
GERALD H. SHERMAN
	 *Linda & Alan Troy
In Honor Of The 
Engagement Of Their 
Granddaughter, Erin 
Rosenbach, to:
ROSE & KURT ROSENBACH
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel

JEFFREY GOODOVE 
POST CONFIRMATION 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND

In Honor Of The Bat 
Mitzvah Of Skylar Goodove 
to:
MICHELLE & MICHAEL 
GOODOVE
	 *Kay & Barry Kesser
Wishing A Happy Birthday 
to:
JEFFREY L. STREDLER
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel

STANLEY HARRISON MUSIC 
FUND
In Memory of:
LESLIE LEGUM
	 *Jean & Gerald Jaffe
IRIS PINCUS
	 *Jean & Gerald Jaffe

LIBRARY FUND
Wishing A Speedy Recovery 
to:
PAM SNYDER
	 Harriet & Gerry Bloom
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
ROSE ROSENBACH
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel

MEN’S CLUB FUND
In Honor Of Receiving The 
Henry B. Kaufmann Award 
to:
DEBBIE KEELING
	 Jay Legum

OSTY
In Memory of:
WIN CASKILL
	 *Debbie & Don Keeling

RABBI ROSALIN 
MANDELBERG’S 
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Memory of:
STEVEN LEIBOWITZ
	 *Brenda & Larry Klar
EDA LEVINE
	 *Jodie & Jack Frieden
DONNA SIGNORELLI
	 *Nanci & Myron 		
	 Glassman
Wishing A Happy Birthday 
to:
RABBI ROSALIN 
MANDELBERG
	 *Dolores & Alan Bartel
With Appreciation For 
The Bar Mitzvah Of Noah 
Mendelson to:
RABBI ROSALIN 
MANDELBERG 
	 *Marilyn Mendelson
With Appreciation For The 
Support from:
RABBI ROSALIN 
MANDELBERG
	 *Mandi & Ross Firoved

RABBI ARTHUR STEINBERG
Wishing A Speedy Recovery 
to:
GERALD ADELMAN
	 *Connie & David 		
	 Adelman
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL RELIEF 
FUND
In Memory of:
LOIS TROY FELDMAN
	 *Linda & Alan Troy
STEVEN LEIBOWITZ
	 Nancy & David Embree & 	
	 Family
In Honor Of Their 20th 
Anniversary to:
TERRI & STEVE BUDMAN
	 *Charlotte C. Corey
In Honor Of Receiving The 
VA Inclusive Communities 
“Humanitarian Award” to:
LEAH & RICHARD WAITZER
	 *Debbie & Don Keeling
In Honor Of Receiving The 
Henry B. Kaufmann Award 
to:
DEBBIE KEELING
	 *Sandy Forte-Nickenig & 		
	 Pete Nickenig
Wishing A Happy Birthday 
to:
SANDRA LEON
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
LAURIE STREDLER
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel

SISTERHOOD FUND
In Memory of: 
LESLIE LEGUM: 
	 *Margaret Bloom 
	 *Sandy Forte-Nickenig & 		
	 Pete Nickenig
	 *Mr. & Mrs. Will Kabel
	 *Penny & Kenneth 		
	 Powders
	 Jean Sherman
	 *Linda & Alan Troy
Touched & honored to be 
fulfilling the term of my 
friend Leslie Legum:
	 *John & Monica Cooper
Wishing A Happy Birthday 
to:
GABRIELE JIANNAS
	 *Jay Legum
In Honor of the 
Confirmation Class of 2015
	 *Ada Salsbury
In Honor Of Receiving The 
Henry B. Kaufmann Award 
to:
DEBBIE KEELING
	 *Lori & Scott Galbraith

TEMPLE FUND
In Memory of:
ARLINE JARASHOW
	 *Pam & Dan Snyder
STEVEN LEIBOWITZ
	 *Marilyn & Steve Kayer
JEFFREY SPINDEL
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden

In Honor of:
JOE HECHT
	 *Susan & Ted Kaufman
In Honor Of Receiving The 
Henry B. Kaufmann Award 
to:
DEBBIE KEELING
	 *Ada Schewel Salsbury

UNRESTRICTED FUNDS
In Memory of:
BELLA RYBAK
	 *Margaret & Bill Sawyer

WOODWARD MUSIC FUND
In Memory of:
BELLA RYBAK
	 Betty & Irwin Sacks
LESLIE LEGUM
	 Diane Epplein & John 		
	 Patton
In Honor Of The Birth Of 
Their Granddaughter, Iris 
Bea, to:
JANE GOLDMAN & RON 
DYER
	 Diane Epplein & John 		
	 Patton
	 *Jay Legum
Wishing A Happy Birthday 
to:
STUART H. BUXBAUM
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
SUSAN HIRSCHBIEL
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
JEFFREY LOEB
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
JACK REPHAN
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
In Honor Of Receiving The 
VA Inclusive Communities 
“Humanitarian Award” to:
LEAH & RICHARD WAITZER
	 *Sally & Ted Adler

BEATRICE L. BERLIN ELDERLY 
NEEDS FUND
In Memory of:
BEATRICE BERLIN
	 *Jennifer Kerpelman & 		
	 Joe Pittman
DAVID KRUGER
	 *Carol Berlin Rosenblatt

LOUIS H. AND ANN K. 
FRIEDMAN TREASURE’S FUND
In Memory of:
DAVID KRUGER
	 Celia & Jay Friedman
STEVEN LEIBOWITZ
	 Celia & Jay Friedman
STANLEY WILLNER
	 Celia & Jay Friedman

Sunday, May 3
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It has been two years since Leslie Legum and I took over as Co-Presidents of Sisterhood from Barbara Dudley 
and Sharon Nusbaum. We knew what this would mean. Our predecessors had done an outstanding job, guiding 
Sisterhood for three (!) years; we would have to work very hard if we wanted to come even close.

It was an honor for Leslie and for me that we were asked to serve, as neither one of us had been on the 
Sisterhood Board before.

Two years have passed since our installation and this has been a rewarding, interesting – as well as time-
consuming – experience. I know I speak for Leslie when I say that we enjoyed our time very much and we gave it 
our best shot. We also did laugh a lot!

For my last month in office and truly a fitting end to my term, I was so proud of Sisterhood for the amazing 
Women’s Shabbat. Thank you to chairs Barbara Dudley and Sandi Levi. We announced to the congregation that 
we were able to establish a Fund in Leslie’s honor, the Leslie Legum Fund for Jewish Camps, a cause dear to her 
heart and a wonderful legacy in her memory. We were so fortunate to have Rabbi Connie Golden as our speaker. 
Leslie and Connie met at camp and started a friendship that survived and thrived for decades.

I will step down officially in mid-May and Sisterhood will welcome a new Board with fresh ideas.

My deepest thanks to Rabbi Roz and the women of 
the 2013-2015 Sisterhood Board who have supported 
me and encouraged me, for giving me the chance to 
serve.

It has been an honor and a privilege to be (Co) 
President, and I look forward to working with 
Sisterhood and Ohef Sholom Temple for many years 
to come.

We will welcome the next Sisterhood Board on 
Tuesday the 12th of May. Please join us!

In Sisterhood,

6

From The Sisterhood

Gabriele Jiannas
Sisterhood President
496-5222 • gbjiannas@outlook.com 

mailto:gbjiannas@outlook.com


May 2015 7

The Men's Club

Upcoming  
Men's Club 

Events

Wednesday, May 6 – 
Men’s Club Meeting  
@ 6:00 pm

Saturday, May 9 – 
Religious School Picnic  
@ 3:30 pm

Sunday, May 17 –  
Israel Fest at JCC 

Monday, May 18 – 
Men’s Club Annual  
Golf-A-Thon Fundraiser

Wednesday, June 3 - 
Men’s Club Meeting  
@ 6:00 pm

Friday, June 5 –  
Men’s Club Shabbat 
Dinner @ 6:30 pm and 
Service @ 7:30 pm

Saturday, August 22 
– Men’s Club Annual 
Picnic at 5:30 pm 
followed by the Tides 
Game and Fireworks

You can also view the 
Temple calendar online 
at http://ohefsholom. 
org/calendar/full-ost-
calendar

The 2015 Henry B. Kaufmann Award ceremony honored Debbie Keeling on Sunday, April 12. 
This annual event honored this year’s recipient Debbie Keeling who has given generously of her time, 
resources and talents to make our Temple and the Hampton Roads community a better place. Thank 
you to the men and women who selflessly donated their time to make this a memorable ceremony. 

Annual Golf-A-Thon Fund Raiser takes 
place on Monday, May 18.  Support 
your favorite individual golfer or team by 
making a donation that will benefit the 
Men’s Club and the Temple. This year’s 
event will be the only fundraiser for the 
Men’s Club and the Temple. Please make 
a generous donation so we can continue 
to offer Carpool Cafés, Shabbat Dinners, 
Scholarships, charitable donations and 
much more for the Temple and the local 
community. You can easily sponsor a 
player or make a donation online.  Click 
on the Men’s Golf Club Quick Link on our 

website (ohefsholom.org) or go to http://ohefsholom.org/community/mens-club/men-s-club-golf-tournament.

The Men’s Club Shabbat dinner and service is rescheduled to Friday, June 5. Participants in the service 
should  contact Lou Sherman(lcsherman1@cox.net) and Marty Mandelberg (Marty@paydaypayroll.
com) to confirm your availability. If you were previously unable to participate, this change of date can 
be an opportunity for you to come and join us for this very special Shabbat dinner (prepared by the 
Sisterhood) and service. Admittance to the Shabbat dinner is $10.00 for adults and children 13 and 
older. Children 12 and under are FREE. Contact the Temple office at 625-4295 for reservations.

This year’s annual Men’s Club Picnic and Tides Game with fireworks will be held on Saturday, August 
22. This family-friendly event is open to the whole congregation. Ticket prices have been slashed so 
this year’s event is more affordable for families with 
young children. Tickets purchased before August 
1 are $15.00 for adults and $5 for children 12 and 
under. This reduced price includes the picnic, game 
and fireworks. Tickets purchased after August 1 
will be $20 for adults and $10 for children 12 and 
under. Take this opportunity of reduced pricing 
to make your reservations now. For reservations 
contact the Temple office at 625-4295.

Keep in mind that new members of Ohef Sholom 
Temple can enjoy a one year complimentary 
membership in the Men’s Club. Come and join 
us for a monthly meeting on the first Wednesday 
of the month at 6:00 pm and enjoy a free dinner! 
Typically our monthly meetings and dinner last an 
hour.

It has been an honor to serve as the Men’s Club 
President for the past two years. I’d like to take this 
opportunity to thank all the Men Club members 
and the Temple staff for their continued support 
of the numerous events. The baton of leadership 
is being passed to Matthew Weinstein as the 
incoming President. Please support and guide 
Matthew as you have done for me during these past 
two years.

Don Friedman, Men’s Club President
ostmensclub@gmail.com

http://ohefsholom.org/community/mens-club/men-s-club-golf-tournament
mailto:lcsherman1@cox.net
mailto:Marty@paydaypayroll.com
mailto:Marty@paydaypayroll.com
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Benjamin Ari Brotman
Benjamin is the son of Amy & Ira Brotman, brother of Kinsey Brotman, 
and grandson of Mary Winner and Margorie & Robert Brotman. 
Benjamin is a third generation member of Ohef Sholom Temple. He 
has attended Ohef Sholom Religious School since the First Grade 
and became a Bar Mitzvah in May 2012. Benjamin has participated 
in OSTY. He has also dedicated his time in support of several of the 
Temple's worthwhile causes such as setting up for Mitzvah Day, and 
supporting the Caring Committee's monthly Soup Kitchen and the Oasis 
breakfast. He looks forward to further rewarding endeavors through 
his Temple community. Benjamin is a proud student of First Colonial 
High School where he represents the student body on the debate team 

and scholastic bowl team. He also is an active member of Boy Scout Troop 419 where he has had 
leadership roles and helps to serve the Virginia Beach community.

Tanhen Joseph Cooper
Tanhen is the son of Betsy & Erik Cooper and the brother of Hannah 
& Kacey Cooper.  He is the grandson of Minette & Charles Cooper and 
Terri & Joe Vita. Tanhen is a fourth generation member of Ohef Sholom 
Temple. He has attended Sunday School since he was four years 
old.  Tanhen had his Bar Mitzvah on October 22, 2011. He has enjoyed 
his involvement with OSTY and NFTY-MAR and looks forward to his 
confirmation. Tanhen is in Tenth Grade at Norfolk Academy.  He is an 
honor student and a great athlete participating in soccer, track and 
field.  Tanhen's interests include computers where he has excelled in 
programing and game design.

Grant Ian Campion
Grant is the son of Beth & Frank Campion, the brother of Danielle 
Campion, and the grandson of Roz & Ed Alster, and Jane & John* 
Campion. Grant started Religious School at OST in Kindergarten, and 
he became a Bar Mitzvah in January 2012.  He has been an active 
member of BBYO and has served on his Chapter Board since the Spring 
of 2013.  He was recently elected to serve as the 25th Virginia Council 
Gizbor (Treasurer).  He has attended many BBYO conventions, including 
the 2015 International Convention in Atlanta. He enjoys meeting 
other Jewish teens from both the United States and abroad.  Grant has 
a very strong interest in animal science, architecture, and structural 
engineering. He is a active sophomore at Norfolk Collegiate School 

where he serves on the Honor Council, is Co-Captain of the Varsity Swim team, and a member of 
the Varsity Crew team.

Cameron Joseph Coplon
Cameron is the son of Adrienne & Marc Coplon, brother of Jared, Mason 
& Jenna, and the grandson of Myra Coplon.  Cameron started Religious 
School at Ohef Sholom Temple in the First Grade and became a Bar 
Mitzvah in March of 2012. He has been assisting in teaching Hebrew 
since his Bar Mitzvah.  He enjoys working with younger children. An 
honor roll student at Hickory High school, Cameron  
enjoys skateboarding and hanging with friends.

Brittnay Dene Dagen
Brittnay is the daughter of Amy & Fredrick Dagen, sister of Dakota, 
and granddaughter of Frances & Daniel Higger.  Brittnay is a 
first generation member of Ohef Sholom Temple.  She started 
Religious School in kindergarten and became a Bat Mitzvah in August 
of 2012.  Brittnay has been a member of OSTY since her becoming a 
Bat Mitzvah. She plans on volunteering as a Sunday School Assistant 
in the fall of 2015.  Brittnay is a member of a variety of school clubs 
including the Book Club, Writing Club and Photography Club.  Brittnay 
has written many fictional stories and received several awards for her 
creative writing skills. Brittnay is also on the Tennis team at Western 
Branch High School.  Some of her interests include Anima, swimming, 

fishing, and traveling to foreign countries.  

Miles Kavanaugh Fine
Miles is the son of Karen & Matthew Fine, brother of Nathaniel & 
Zachary, grandson of Barbara & Andrew Fine and Carolyn & Hugh 
Janes. Miles is a fifth generation member of Ohef Sholom Temple. He 
began his Religious School education in first grade and became a Bar 
Mitzvah in January 2012. An active member of OSTY, he is currently 
a Board member as Social Action Chair.  He regularly attends NFTY 
events and has attended Camp Airy for 2 years, and most recently, 
participated in  URJ Mitzvah Corps in New Orleans this past summer. 
In addition to enjoying Temple youth group activities and friends, 
he enjoys the theater and acting.  He has participated in YPTPO and 
Norfolk Academy Musicals and plays since the fifth grade. He is 

currently in tenth grade at Norfolk Academy, which he has attended since the first grade.

Joshua Drew Glaser-Wirt
Joshua is the son of Jonna Glaser and Gary Wirt, brother of Ryan, and grandson 
of Linda & Stanley Glaser.  While Joshua is only the third generation to attend 
Ohef Sholom Temple, he has been attending Religious School since he was 
2 years old.  Joshua would stay with his mother, the kindergarten teacher, 
and participate with the rest of the class.  He has never lost his desire to be at 
Temple.  He became a Bar Mitzvah on September 1, 2012.  Joshua completes his 
school studies at Norfolk Collegiate where he enjoys music and recently started 
playing  music for the home basketball games.  If Joshua is not at school, he can 
be found on the Lacrosse field where he is a goalie playing for NCS, V3 and V3 
Select.  Joshua's second passion is fishing - either on the dock by his house in 
Suffolk, VA, or in the ocean.  As long as he is fishing, he is happy.  In addition to 

his activities, Joshua is always willing to help out family, friends and neighbors.  He can be found raking leaves 
for his grandparents or at his home.   Joshua is always on the go.

Ginger Lillian Johns
Ginger is the daughter of Marilyn & Robert Johns, sister of David & Julie, 
and granddaughter of Ruth & Joseph Goldberg and Ernest Johns. Ginger 
is a third generation member of Ohef Sholom Temple. She is in the tenth 
grade in the International Baccalaureate Academy at Princess Anne High 
School. She started Religious School at age three in Nursery, and became 
a Bat Mitzvah in 2012. Ginger currently assists the sixth grade Hebrew 
class, is a song-leader for Sunday School services, and assists with the 
Children’s Youth Choir. She is also an officer on the Ohef Sholom Temple 
Youth group board. She loves to attend NFTY-MAR events throughout 
the year.  This past summer she attended Kutz Camp and the NFTY 
Jewish Leadership camp. Outside of Temple, she loves taking dance 

lessons and being a member of her school’s advanced Madrigal ensemble.

Congratulations to the Ohef Sholom Temple 
Confirmation Class of 2015

See the front cover of the bulletin for Confirmation invitation information
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Amy Elizabeth Landman
Amy is the daughter of Marcia & Bob Landman, sister of Alex & 
Carrie, and granddaughter of Barbara Randall and Diane & Bob 
Bottjer. Amy has attended Ohef Sholom Temple since Third grade 
and became a Bat Mitzvah in April of 2012.  Amy is an honor roll 
student at Maury High School.  She plays viola and lacrosse and is 
an active Girl Scout and an all-around great kid.

Kayanna Wynne Shanker
Kayanna  is the daughter of Phillip & Sharon Shanker, sister of 
Charles Gabriel, granddaughter of Deanna & Michael Shanker*, and 
Charles & Catherine Wynne*. Kayanna has been an OST member 
since 2007.  Kayanna has been attending OST Religious School 
since the 3rd grade and became a Bat Mitzvah on October 29, 2012.  
Kayanna is a member of NFTY and has attended many of their 
youth events.  She has been assisting in the OST Hebrew School for 
two years.  Kayanna is an honor roll student in her sophomore year 
at Grassfield High School in Chesapeake.  She enjoys playing her 
guitar and surfing.

Ari Nathaniel Trussell
Ari is the son of Rachael & Brett Trussell, the brother of Kayla, Abigail 
& Morgan, and the grandson of Judy & Marty Freedman. Ari is a 
second-generation member of Ohef Temple. He began his Ohef Sholom 
journey in Pre-k and became a Bar Mitzvah on April 26,  2012.  Ari 
is a sophomore at Kempsville High School. Ari has been playing  the 
trumpet for 5 years following in his great-grandfather, Sydney Berg's, 
musical footsteps. Ari began wrestling this year for the Kempsville High 
School JV wrestling team. Ari's strength, confidence, and generosity, 
hard-working and loving personality shine through his bright, 
contagious smile.

Jentry Morgan Whitehurst
Jentry is the daughter of Paula & Garry Whitehurst, sister of 
Mason, and granddaughter of Sid & Faye* Bass and Gladys & John 
Whitehurst.  Jentry is a third generation member of Ohef Sholom 
Temple.  She started Religious School in Kindergarten and became a 
Bat Mitzvah in November 2011.  Jentry has been an active member 
of OSTY since becoming a Bat Mitzvah.  She has attended many 
NFTY-MAR events and enjoys meeting other Jewish teens from the 
East Coast.  She attended Camp Louise for three summers where she 
met life-long friends.  She has been a Hebrew School assistant since 
Eighth Grade and she plans to continue this work as well as assist with 
Religious School classes through her senior year.  Jentry attends Virginia 

Beach Friends School and has a busy role with fund-raising for her class.  She enjoys exercising, 
hanging out with her friends and, of course, going to the beach. 

Ryley Dean Studer
Ryley is the son of Heidi Mitchell and Garry Studer, step-son of Amy 
Studer and Nathan Mitchell, brother of Reese Isabella Studer & Finley 
Benjamin Mitchell, step- brother to Samantha & Alex Hatton and 
grandson of Dee Ann & Robert Bond and Isabella Agnew*.  Ryley is a 
first generation member of Ohef Sholom Temple.  He started Religious 
School in Kindergarten at Congregation Beth Chaverim in Virginia 
Beach and later joined the Ohef Sholom Temple family to enhance his 
religious education.  Ryley and his sister Reese celebrated their B’nai 
Mitzvah together at Ohef Sholom Temple in May of 2013.  Ryley is 
a sophomore at Hickory High School in Chesapeake.  He has natural 
musical talent and plays violin, guitar and drums and has the ability to  

stop hearts when he sings.

Joseph Scott Swartz
Joey is the son of Jean & Jeffrey Swartz, brother of Michael & 
Rachel, and grandson of Ilene & Franklin Swartz and Katie & Henry 
Skomorucha*.  Joey is first generation at Ohef Sholom.  He started 
Sunday School in first grade and he became a Bar Mitzvah in December 
2010.  Joey is a sophomore at Norfolk Collegiate where he  plays  
soccer, basketball and lacrosse.

Samuel Ryan Lisner
Sam is the son of Diana & Chuck, brother of Rachel, Anna & Sarah, 
and grandson of Brenda & Sheal Lisner.  Sam is a fourth generation 
member of Ohef Sholom Temple and third generation to be 
confirmed.  He started Religious School in pre-K and became a Bar 
Mitzvah on May 5, 2012.  Sam has maintained his connections 
from his Mitzvah project and continues his annual collections for 
the SPCA.  He also enjoys helping at the OST Soup Kitchen, where 
you will often find him getting things off the top shelves! Sam 
is an honor student at the Math and Science Academy at Ocean 
Lakes High School, and very active in Student Council and Latin 
Club.  Outside of school, Sam is active in his community through 

Boy Scouts and is currently working to achieve the rank of Eagle Scout.

Congratulations to the Ohef Sholom Temple 
Confirmation Class of 2015

* of blessed memory

Emma Rose Neukrug
Emma is the daughter of Kristina & Ed Neukrug, sister of Hannah, 
and granddaughter of Ginny & Ron Williams and Eleanor & Joseph 
Neukrug. Emma started Religious School in the second grade at 
Ohef Sholom Temple, and she became a Bat Mitzvah in the Winter 
of 2012. She is currently a tenth grade Honors Student at the 
International Baccalaureate (IB) Program at Granby High School. 
Very involved in playing the cello, Emma is a member of the Granby 
H. S. Orchestra, the Vivace ensemble, as well as the Norfolk Public 
School Strolling Silver Strings. She is active in the Model United 
Nations Program and played on the Maury Lacrosse team last 
spring.  In her spare time, Emma loves to spend time with her 

family and friends.

See the front cover of the bulletin for Confirmation invitation information
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Save this date!
Saturday, May 30: Playground build 

for a child battling cancer

Alyssa Muhlendorf 
alyssajorgenson@gmail.com • 757-470-9218

Dorianne Villani 
dvillani@cox.net • 757-617-8624

March was an exciting time for the Caring Committee as we carried on our mission and 
planned future programs. We are grateful to the Macy’s employees who volunteered 
at our Soup Kitchen for the fourth March in a row during their corporate-wide Bag 
Hunger program!  Because of the support of our congregants and other community 
organizations and individuals who have been generous with their time and money, 
we are able to serve a multi-course hot lunch, give out a gallon-size bag filled with 
toiletries, and distribute to-go snacks, new undergarments, clothing and much more 
every month.  

Thank you so much for all the gently-used clothing, shoes, and nonperishable food you 
have been donating! 

Do you have Monday mornings free?  If so, mark on your calendar to volunteer 
with the Soup Kitchen the last Monday of each month from 9:30 am to 1:30 pm.  It’s 
a great opportunity to do a mitzvah and connect with other great congregants and 
community members looking to make a positive impact in our small corner of the 
world. New volunteers are always welcome and very appreciated!

Did you know there are donation bins to collect your gently used (and still 
functional) housewares at Ohef Sholom? All items are put to use immediately 
at Gosnold Apartments, which provides permanent housing for adults who 
have been homeless.  These items will be used by current residents or new 
residents moving in without many personal possessions. Items like sheets, 
towels, cookware, lamps, rugs, and Tupperware are all welcome.

The Donation bins for non-perishable food, clothes, backpacks, etc. for the 
Soup Kitchen, toiletries, used cell phones and eyeglasses, items for the 
Military Support Committee (especially during Hanukah) and for Gosnold 
Apartments are now located in the Religious School hallway.  Please help 
keep them full.

Saturday, May 30 will be the Caring Committee’s 3rd Tikkun Olam Together 
program in coordination with Roc Solid Foundation.  We will work together 
from 8:30 am – 1:00 pm to build a playground in the yard of a child who is 

recovering from chemotherapy.  The family will be sent on a fun 
adventure while we build the play space (under expert technical 
direction), and then they return home to discover the lasting gift 
we’ve constructed for them.  It will be an experience to remember! 
No construction experience is required.  Lunch and t-shirts are 
provided.  Sign up via the Quick Link on ohefsholom.org. 

Thank you to Sisterhood who donated $900 so the Caring 
Committee could continue and expand its community outreach 
and Temple in-reach efforts.

Yours in caring,

Ann Nusbaum worked alongside one of the 
volunteers from Macy’s to organize the clothing 
donations before they were handed out to the 
Soup Kitchen guests.

Thank you to the Macy’s employees who volunteered with the Soup Kitchen in 
March.

The Soup Kitchen welcomed OST new member, Alice Titus, who 
jumped right in by prepping and serving food and meeting new 
people.

mailto:alyssajorgenson@gmail.com
mailto:dvillani@cox.net
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Military Support & Outreach Committee

Armed Forces shabbat
May 15, 2015      6:30 p.m.

Special Speaker OST's own LCDR George H. Sterns 
LCDR George H. Sterns, Medical Service Corp, is currently serving on active duty in the US Navy and assigned as a Medical 
Planner/Operations Officer to Commander, US Marine Corps Forces Command. He earned a Bachelor’s in Business 
Administration/International Business from the University of Akron and a Masters in Healthcare Administration from the 
University of North Carolina. Since being commissioned in 2004 LCDR Sterns has served onboard the USS Iwo Jima deploying 
numerous times in support of various Operations in the Fifth Fleet Area. Additionally he has served as a Liaison and Advisor 
in support of various military exercises. Recently LCDR Sterns completed a one-year Fellowship in Plans, Operations and 
Medical Intelligence at US Fleet Forces Command. He is married and has two children and three dogs.

On May 8th, during our 6:30 Shabbat Services, 
Paula Russel will receive the Rosenbach Award.  
This prestigious award, created in 2004 by our 
Board of Directors, honors a Board member 
whose outstanding service and contributions to 
Ohef Sholom Temple best embody the qualities of 
leadership and commitment demonstrated by our 
beloved Kurt Rosenbach. Paula is the consummate 
lay leader always willing to volunteer.  This is what 
she did at Temple Sinai and this is what she does at 
Ohef Sholom.

Paula played a major leadership role at Temple Sinai. 
Not only did she go through all the preliminary 
positions leading to the presidency of Sinai, but 
following her presidency she remained active by 
chairing dozens of significant committees.  

Paula was an active participant in all of Temple 
Sinai’s major fundraisers including their annual 
auction, which became a highly anticipated social 
event in the greater Portsmouth community.  She 
also ran Sinai’s very profitable tulip bulb fundraiser. 

After the Temple Sinai-Ohef Sholom 
merger, Paula fully involved herself in many 
aspects of this congregation.  She dove 
in whole-heartedly, joining Sisterhood, 
the Membership Committee, and the 
Fundraising Committee.  She readily 
turned strangers into friends with every 
involvement.  

She became an integral member of 
Sisterhood, helping - at all hours - to 
organize the Rummage Sale and the Used 
Book Sale.  As a professional flower arranger, 
she has generously offered her time and 
skills to any and every event that needed 
beautifying.  She has played a large role in 
decorating our fundraisers.  

What many people might not know about 
Paula is that she is a former math teacher 
and banker by trade.  She retired as a Vice 
President of Sun Trust.  

Paula Russel - a dear friend to many, a travel 
enthusiast, an artist, a dedicated volunteer – 
we are lucky to call her our own.

Paula Russel to Receive the Rosenbach Award

Rosenbach Award

May 8, 2015
6:30 pm during 
Shabbat Service
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We Welcome the Following New Members
David & Alice Titus Dmitry & Yekaterina Gotkis

Since April 2015

Mazel Tov!

*of blessed memory

Congratulations to 
Max Rosenblum 
on his upcoming  

Bar Mitzvah on May 23, 2015
Max is the son of Michael and Nicole 
Rosenblum, brother of Jake, grandson of 
Frank and Lorraine Gehring and Fred and 
Barbara Rosenblum, great-grandson of Clare 
Siburkis. He is celebrating his bar mitzvah 
in a joint ceremony with his first cousin 
Aidan Rosenblum at Beth El with Rabbi Roz, 
Cantor Wally and Rabbi Arnowitz officiating.

Congratulations to 
Skylar Goodove

on her upcoming 
Bat Mitzvah on May 9, 2015

Skylar is the daughter of Michelle & 
Michael Goodove, sister of Gabrielle 
& Grayson, and the granddaughter 
of Harriet & Eddie Goodove & 
Carolyn & Robert Harry.

Congratulations to 
Austin Kinnear

on his upcoming 
Bar Mitzvah on May 2, 2015

Austin, son of Josh & Kelly Kinnear, 
brother of Dylan & Evan, grandson 
of Keith & Danielle Davis and Beth 
& Neil* Kinnear, great-grandson of 
Raymonde Roberts and Doris Davis.

Annual Meeting

All congregants are invited to our Annual 
Congregational Meeting on Sunday, May 3. 

Brunch will be served starting at 10:30 am, 
and the meeting will begin at 11:00 am. 

Volunteers are encouraged to attend so 
that we can honor you and express our 
sincere appreciation for all that you do for 
Ohef Sholom Temple! 

We will also be voting on our new slate
of Officers: 

President: Edward G. "Ted" Kaufman
1st Vice President: Lisa A. Cohen
2nd Vice President: Karen J. Fine
Secretary: Mark K. Friedman
Treasurer: Erik Cooper

We hope you will join us!

Sunday, May 3
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Upcoming Social Events For more details on OST events please 
visit: www.ohefsholom.org or find us on Facebook

Sunday, May 3, 2015, 10:30 a.m.
Wiggles & Giggles
Bring your children up to age 4 for our innovative monthly program Wiggles & Giggles. We’ll explore 
our Jewish world through play, stories, music and movement.
Facilitated by Wendy Jaffe, a pediatric physical therapist who is certified in Early Intervention and a 
licensed instructor in Zumbini,  a Zumba created movement and music program for little ones and their 
caregivers.

For more information contact: Linda Peck, Director of Congregational Life 757-625-4295 • linda@ohefsholom.org

Friday, May 15, 2015, 7:45 p.m.
Prime Time Dinner
Join OST’s Prime Time after Shabbat Services for dinner at La Bella in Ghent, 738 W. 22nd Street, 
Norfolk
www.labellainghent.com

Cost: price of meal
Please RSVP by Wednesday, May 13
RSVP today to: Linda Peck, Director of Congregational Life 757-625-4295 • linda@ohefsholom.org

Saturday, May 30, 2015, 8:00 a.m.
Tikkun Olam Together: Playground Build for a Child with Cancer
Join with our congregational community to bring lasting fun into the life of a family 
coping with pediatric cancer.

All ages can make a difference, no special skills are required, and lunch is provided.

Click the Tikkun Olam Together Quick Link on our website ohefsholom.org to register to participate.
Questions? Alyssa Muhlendorf • alyssajorgenson@gmail.com • 757-470-9218 or Dorianne Villani • 
dvillani@cox.net • 757-617-8624 

Friday, May 8, 2015, 5:00 p.m.
Kids & Kiddush
Bring your family for food & crafts along with a brief service & songs led by Rabbi Roz & Cantor Wally.
Crafts • Activities • Dinner
Appropriate for 3rd grade and younger.
RSVP to kitty@ohefsholom.org or call 757•625•4295

Saturday, May 9, 2015, 3:30 p.m.
Woodstockley Gardens

A congregational picnic & an afternoon of fun for all ages!

Religious School awards followed by: Live music! Lawn games for the young & young at heart!  
Picnic provided by Men’s Club. Don’t miss out on this fun-filled event for the entire congregation!

RSVP to sara@ohefsholom.org
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May Birthdays

May 1, 2015
Romy Radin 	
   Armentrout
Andi Baldree
Edward A. Kramer
Palmer Rutherford
Mark Snyder
Lawrence L. 
   Steingold
Matthew Tonelson

May 2, 2015
Theodore Adler
Gwen Gilbert
Allen Morrison
Jack L. Siegel

May 3, 2015
Diane Aftel
Shaye Arluk
Clay H. Barr

May 4, 2015
Terri Feldman
Judith Hurwitz
Sidney Rosenbaum
Leah K. Wolsh

May 5, 2015
Alan FitzGerald
Laura Soblotne

May 6, 2015
Robert E. Brown
Richard B. Emanuel
Oscar L. Gilbert
Wendy Jaffe
Steve Pano

May 7, 2015
Benjamin C. Altschul
Drew Gebler
Sarah Glass
Brianne Grant

May 8, 2015
Shannon Dupre
Ethel-Raye 
   Greenspan
Mark Hecht

May 9, 2015
Marc Coplon
James Douglass
Karen Jaffe

Howard L. Kesser
Tammy Schachet-
   Briskin
Paul Seeman

May 10, 2015
Augusta S. 
   Goodman
Richard G. Levin
Dixie Wolf

May 11, 2015
Gerald M. Bazar
Kendall Bodnar
Rickie L. Kyle
Robert B. Laibstain
Bertram S. Nusbaum Jr.
Daniel E. Sonenshine

May 12, 2015
Janet Kanter
Marcia S. Schwan
Thomas E. Snyder

May 13, 2015
Steven Halpern
Nancy Helman

May 14, 2015
Myron Cohen
Lawrence Colen
Martin S. Glaser
Kari Jacobs
Joan G. Miller
Janet S. Pitler
William A. Sawyer

May 15, 2015
Yaniv Amitay
Leah Rishona 
   Blachman
Eleanor Cohen
John M. Cooper
Carol Rosenblatt

May 16, 2015
Arliss O. Kastner
Jeffrey M. Laibstain
Nancy Lazier
Jeanne Miller

May 17, 2015
Cynthia Galumbeck
Diana Lisner
Phyllis G. Pollack

May 18, 2015
Lisa Cohn
Jonathan S. Glass
Anne Carson 
   Goldberg
Michael Haywood
Barbara Wachtel 
   Henry
Steven L. Perlman

May 19, 2015
Gail W. Bachman
Julie Byers
Lawrence Kurtz
Arlene E. Zeno

May 20, 2015
Jeffrey Berkowitz
Robert Byers
Lisa Cohen
Penny Frumkin
Harriet Ann 
   McCullough
Robert Rashti
Ari Zito

May 21, 2015
Laura Gilbert
Harry Graber
Jerome Gross
Ryan Rollo
Terri Sarfan
Jay F. Wilks

May 22, 2015
Marilyn G. Johns
Edward J. Soltz

May 23, 2015
Landon Browning
Ron Dyer
Bunny Mirman
Adrienne Joy Spigel

May 24, 2015
David Kushner
Alyson L. Morrissey
Seymour M. Teach
Laurie Weckstein
Amy Weinstein

May 25, 2015
Elisa S. Banks

May 26, 2015
Charlotte C. Corey
Floyd P. Nash
Stanley Sacks

May 27, 2015
Joan Dalis

May 28, 2015
Marcia G. Snyder

May 29, 2015
Robert Abram 
   Michalove
Jerome Miller
Steven S. Snyder

May 30, 2015
Harriet R. Goodove
Barbara S. Hearst

May 31, 2015
Gema Shanker
Shelby Vanak
Heather Vodila
Shon Vodila

April 4 - May 2
Annie F. Baydush*
Sidney Berg 
Charlie A. Bland 
Maysie Braudrick 
Elizabeth Bress 
Eric Cash 
Julia Chanin*
Harold Cinamon 
Lillian Judith Egermann 
A. Luie Fass*
Myron J. Fink 
Lawrence S. Fisher 
Maurice Frank*
Pauline Goodman 
Anetha Gordon*
Douglas Gordon*
Lila Green 
Stanley Samuel Gross*
Fannie Grossman 
Herbert Hainer 
Mary Nelle Hankins 
Jeffrey Haspel 
Howard A. Jameson 
Sidney Leon Katz 
Mary Kerner 
Martha C. Kirby 
Jeanette G. Lapidus 
Joseph Lazier 
Maurice Livingston 
Harry Markoff 
Norman Mesh 
Rose K. Nordlinger*
Nathan L. Rosenberg*
Beverly Rostov 
Jane Sagen 
Dr. Milton Salasky 
David William Silverstein 
Jean Spearans 
Sally Taubman 
Taylor J. Watkins 

May 3 - 9
Sophia S. Albert 
Ida Albinder 
Sylvan Altschul*
Harry Berk 

Sol Berman 
Nona L. Bernatz 
Morris J. Blachman 
Rose Bloom*
Jane Braudrick 
Louis C. Cohen*
Dorothy H. Cohen*
Fanny Cohen 
Ronald Donn*
William Einhorn 
Robert M. Epstein*
Lillian N. Feurstein 
Morris Friedman 
Regina Glaser*
Hyman A. Goldberg*
Shirley Green 
Rose Gutterman 
Beverley Hainer*
Barbara Hallar 
Barbara Halpern 
Frederick Herman 
Arthur H. Horwitz 
Jack Hyman 
Mickey Kaplan 
Sandra Kaplan 
Max L. Kayer 
Marjorie Macadams 
Herbert Mann 
Nathan Metzger*
Saul Nadler 
Alan L. Nordlinger, Sr.*
Bertram S. Nusbaum, Sr.*
Lenora Fox Rosenberg 
Jack M. Saks 
Jacob Schwan*
Freda Salsbury Schwartz 
Paul R. Shaw 
Maurice Smith 
Gary L. Snyder*
Dorothy H. Stein*
Sidney Steinberg 
Herbert L. Stern*
Jennie L. Sternman 
Jessie Mitnick Stredler 
Eva Sward 
Robert Thomas 
Sara Swersky Tuckman*
Dr. Harvey Waldholtz 
Ronald M. Waters 

Edward E. Waxman*
Rena Cooper Zittrain*

May 10 - 16
Henry I. Adler*
Marvin Adler*
Elliot Bernstein*
Betty Van Os Crockin*
Charles Darley 
Eugene Warren Davis 
Doris Van Os Dreyfus*
Ida B. Ellman 
Marion Dreyfus Embree 
Morris Gewirz*
Elisha Goldfarb 
Esther Greenstein 
Irwin Heller 
Ruth Higgins 
Joseph Jacobs*
Charles D. Kanter 
Simon Kirsner*
Fred Koster*
Adele Kramer 
Morris S. Lazaron, Jr. 
Mary B. Longman*
Vera Markovitz 
Harry Mickelburg 
Beatrice Muhlendorf 
Abraham Perlman 
William Raymond*
Tom Roper 
Felix Rosenbach 
Harry Rubin*
Milton Schepper 
David Schub 
Dr. Arnold Jay Schwartz 
Marissa Seldes 
Ethel Goodman Siegel*
Bernard Steinberg 
Linda C. Sukoff*
Sylvia Troy 
Jean Unger*
Charlotte P. Wachtel 
Lewis C. Weiss 
Benjamin Whitlock*

May 17 - 23
Benjamin Altschul*
Celia C. Altschul*
Alice Aranyi*
Faye Bass*
Kenneth Berk*
Ivan Bodner*
Dorothy Bonk 
Dora Coleman 
Freda Fleder Donn*
Mickey B. Frank*
Joseph Lee Frieden*
William Gelb 
Celia Frenkil Glasser*
J. Samuel Goldback*
Betty Goode 
Beatrice S. Grossman 
Carrie Harris 
Mollie L. Heller*
Alfred Kern*
Michelle Kohn-Smith 
Joseph D. Kress 
Harold Allen Lerner 
Dr. Max Leva 
Mollie Liebman*
Bert B. Livingston 
Herman Lobock 
Harold Moses 
Janice Newton 
J.W. Perkins 
Pauline Ries*
Hyman Rivin 
Benjamin F. Robinson 
Lydia Shipman 
Esther R. Simon*
Kate Cohen Snyder*
Arthur Spensky 
Bernard Stark 
Lee Sussman 
Max Ungar 
Irwin S. Van Os*
Millie Wall 
Meyer Weisberg 
Pauline Tavss Zfass 

May 24 - 30
Wilma S. Alexander 
Bertha M. Aronson*
Dena A. Barr*
Dr. Richard Bartley*
Jerry Baydush 
Morris Beloff 
Leonard Berman*
Israel L. Brenner 
Seymour Chapel 
Irving Cohen*
Vivienne Beckerman   
   Darrow 
Abraham Donn*
Benjamin M. Ganderson 
Jessica R. Glasser*
Barton Goldberg 
Lavada Goldberg*
Mary Miriam Goldberg*
Janet Goldstein 
Kate Goldstein 
Samuel Goldstein 
Sol Gutterman 
Clara G. Harris*
Donald Higgins 
Edwin "Buddy" Jacobson*
Felmore Jacobson 
Bernard Jaffe 
Earle J. Kerpelman 
David Laibstain 
Zelda Leibowitz 
Birdye G. Leterman*
Seymour (Buddy) 
   Levinson*
Anna Lee Liverman 
Bert Rial Markman*
Jacob Markovitz 
Maurice J. Miller*
Bruce Moses 
Minna Nordlinger*
Jacob Ostroff 
Ruth Posner 
Larry Rapoport 
Samuel W. Robbins*
Rachel J. Salomonsky*
Rose Silverton 
Brian Simon 

Jacob Soble 
Harriet Solomon 
David Sommers*
Frances Stadlin 
Ellis J. Strelitz*
Leonard Strelitz*
Belle V. Weiss 
David Woolard 
Shirley Ann Yusuf 

May 31 - June 6
Flora Albert 
Frieda Berman Amelson*
Harold I. Breit*
Abraham Bress 
Lewis Alfred Bress 
Rachel Brown*
Arthur Paul Cohen*
Emma Cross 
Sara Joo Davidson*
Jennie Lohrman Dobbs*
I. Morton Feldman 
Charles Joseph Foster V 
Steven Friedman 
Ruth Basch Front 
Marion Glazer 
Sylvia Greenspoon 
Solomon Kaplan 
Sarah Kayton*
Edna Sara Lazaron 
Rabbi Morris S. Lazaron 
Charles P. Leavitt 
Reba M. Leterman*
Agatha L. Leventhal*
Elsie Leviton 
Sonya Levy 
Sarah Lobock 
Harry Nicholson*
Mary Elizabeth Perkins 
Bertha Reisner 
Doris Roth 
Ida Schafetz 
Roberta Schiff 
William Waldman*
Julia Weisel*
Richard Wingfield

May Yahrzeits

*denotes memorial plaque
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SUN. MON. TUES. WED. THUR. FRI. SAT.
1
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services

2
9:00 a.m. 
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Shabbat Services; The 
Bar Mitzvah of Austin 
Kinnear

3
8:45 a.m.
Hebrew School
10:00 a.m.
Confirmation; 
Religious School
10:30 a.m. 
Wiggles & Giggles
11:00 a.m. 
Annual 
Congregational 
Meeting
12:30 p.m. 
Faculty Thank-you 
Lunch, OSTY/OSTY 
Rebounderz in NN

4 5
4:00 p.m. 
House Committee 
Meeting 
6:00 p.m. 
Torah Study; 
Dues Committee 
Meeting

6   
Casserole for ForKids 
Pickup
4:00 p.m.
Executive 
Committee Meeting
5:30 p.m.
Confirmation 
Rehearsal
6:00 p.m.
Men's Club Meeting

7 8
5:00 p.m.
Kids & Kiddush
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services, 
Rosenbach Award 
Presentation

9
9:00 a.m. 
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Shabbat Services; The 
Bat Mitzvah of Skylar 
Goodove
3:30 p.m. 
Woodstockley 
Gardens: 
Congregational Picnic

10 11 12
6:00 p.m.
Torah Study
7:00 p.m.
Sisterhood 
Installation

13
5:30 p.m.
Confirmation 
Rehearsal

14 15
6:30 p.m.
Armed Forces 
Shabbat Services

16
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m.
Confirmation Shabbat 
Services

17 18 19
6:00 p.m. 
Torah Study

20
Casserole for ForKids 
Pickup

21
8:45 a.m. 
Walking Group

22
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services

23
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Shabbat Services; The 
Bar Mitzvah of Max 
Rosenblum (offsite)

24 25
Office Closed
9:30 a.m. 
Soup Kitchen

26
6:00 p.m.
Torah Study

27 28 29
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services

30
8:30 a.m.
Tikkun Olam Event
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m.
Shabbat Services
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2016 OST Congregational Trip to Berlin & Israel with Rabbi Roz
February 10 to  February 23, 2016

Trip is filling up fast, but places are still available!
There Are options 
to visit Berlin only, 
Israel only or visit 
Berlin & Israel!
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Dear Congregants and Friends,

I cannot tell you how moved 
I was to receive the new OST 
Directory dedicated to my 
ten years of service to our 
congregation. Your outpouring of 
love and gratitude overwhelmed 
me and brought me to tears. 

I always say that I am the 
luckiest rabbi in the world to serve our precious 
OST family and the amazing Tidewater Jewish 
community of which we are a part. And so, it is I 
who am grateful for YOUR passion, love and support 
and look forward to many more years of doing our 
sacred work together. May we continue to grow in 
friendship and community; in mitzvot and deeds of 
loving kindness; and in faith and hope. Together, let 
us create a better world, one truly worthy of God’s 
blessing.

With respect, gratitude, and affection,

Rabbi Roz


